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1) SEARCH COMMITTEE FOR COLLEGE PRINCIPAL
PROGRESS REPORT:

The Search Committee appointed by the College Council held
its second meeting on Wednesday, April 27, 1977.

A Job Description for the position of College Principal and
the attendant draft advertisement were discussed and approved
for forwarding to the College Council for their information
and comment.

The next committee meeting will be scheduled after College
Council has commented upon the Job Description and advertise-

ment.
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2) TO ALL FACULTY, INCLUDING ALL ENGLISH MAJORS :

We want to tap your veins and pick your brains - and those of
your students.

We are in the process of collecting articles and stories
(serious or humorous) from faculty and students with a view to
testing and then publishing them in a multi-cultural reader.

It will be called NEW CANADIANS, EH?, and will contain at least
four different points of view - that of the Canadian student

and non-student, and that of the New Canadian student and non-
student.

The setting of the story can be Vancouver, Montreal, Toronto, or

outside the country (Blaine, Bangkok) provided that some attention
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is paid to cultural interaction. The subject matter of the
material, however, is entirely open, although it should be
timeless, or at least, recurrent in nature.

Submissions should be four double-spaced, type-written pages

(5 - 6 pages with dialogue) in length. The level of difficulty
should be at the Grade 7 - 12 reading level.

If you or your students have something to contribute (and I am
sure you both have), and if contributions are accepted and pub-
lished, please note that we plan that royalties (!) will be pro-
rated (as long as YOU write in your own time) .

Please get in touch with either Margaret Young, Joe Dion, Herbert
Salzmann, or myself, in the ELT Department if you require further
information or if you wish to discuss your contribution.

The deadline for contributions is June 15. More than one contrib-
ution is welcome.

John Godfrey

SALE OF BOOKS HANDLED BY CASHIERS

To ensure better control of this operation the following procedure

will be observed:

1. Cashiers will be available to handle the sale of books Monday
through Thursday between the hours of 8:00 a.m. to 9:00 p.m.
Fridays from 8:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m.

2. Where an instructor wishes to pick up a supply of books for
his class the following procedure will be applied:

a) the instructor may pay for the books personally and
collect the cash, or

b) collect the money from the students and purchase the books.
3. Books supplied to Department Heads, Assistant Department Heads

or Co-ordinators will be charged to the department involved.

A Bookstore Control Form will be completed when books are

issued. If for any reason you are unable to pick up your

supply of books during the above hours, please contact the

cashier by phone and have the books set aside for pick up when

convenient.

The above procedure must be followed to enable us to control

the sale of books.

D.M.
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INSTRUCTOR'S DIPLOMA PROGRAM.

The following courses will be offered at the University of
British Columbia

July 4 - July 29
I.D. 102 The Elements of Instruction 1 pm. -4 p.m,

12 noon

I.D. 103 The Technology of Instruction 9 a.m.

I.D. 104 Evaluation ofAStudent Progress 9 a.m. - 11 a.m.
or 1 p.m. = 3 p.m.

For the first time you can enrol in both I.D. 102 and I.D. 103
concurrently.

The Registration Deadline is May 13th.

Brochures for the Summer Program are available at the Dean of
Instruction's office.

If you wish to enrol in the program and are scheduled to teach
at the time(s) that the Diploma classes are scheduled, please
see your Department Head without delay so that alternative

scheduling can be arranged.
R.F.C.

VACATION

Rosemary Meyer will be on holiday next week, i.e. 9 - 13 May
inclusive. Any inquiries for E.L.T. in her absence should be
referred to Nic Morelli. Any inquiries for Music to Robert

Cunningham, as Jerry Domer is also on holiday.
R.M.

ENGLISH LANGUAGE TRAINING HAS DONE IT AGAIN:!

Teaching Education 478, that is. We are very pleased to
announce that three of our instructors have been invited to
teach this course. Barbara Bowers, the In-session section,
May to July; Jean Bennetti and Dave Brown the summer session,
July & August.

We wish them every success.
R.M'
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7) OFFICE SCHEDULES: (SUMMER TERM)

ROSEMARY MEYER - Monday 9:00 a.m, = 5:00 p.m.
Tuesday 9:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m.
Wednesday 2:00 p.m. - 10:00 p.m.
Thursday 9:00 a
Friday 9:00

.m., — 5:00 p.m.
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5:00 p.m.

RON FUSSELL - Monday to Friday - 9:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m.
"I will be away from campus for up to 30 days during the
May/June term in order to complete an assignment from the
Ministry of Education. I will make a point to be on Campus
on Mondays and Fridays. In case of an emergency please see

Robert Cunningham'.

COLIN CASEY - Monday To Be Announced
Tuesday 3:00 p.m. - 10:00 p.m.
Wednesday To Be Announced
Thursday 3:00 p.m. - 10:00 p.m.
Friday To Be Announced

ROBERT CUNNINGHAM -

Monday 2:00 p.m. - 10:00 p.m.
Tuesday to

Friday 9:00 a.m, — 5:00 p.m.

R.F.C.

8) POSITIONS VACANT

There are 2 positions vacant in Victoria for (Program Manager 2)
Closing date for applications for these positions is Wednesday,
May 1lth. For further information, please see Faculty Bulletin
Boards.

R.F.C.



9) BRUCE ANDISON MEMORIAL FUND
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We are pleased to announce that two King Edward students,
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Stanley Snaﬁ;& Mrs. Rose Maley have been sélected to receive
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the Bruce Andison Memorial Award.

The Award will be presented on Tuesday, May 10 at noon in the

King Edward Board Room. Mr. & Mrs. Andison, school officials

and photographers have been invited to the luncheon presenta-

tion to Mrs. Maley and Mr. Snow.

The Bruce Andison Memorial was raised in honor of Bruce Andison,

a student, who lost his life in a plane crash in the north.

This young man had expressed concern for the condition of young

native people and this fund was dedicated to provide encourage-

ment for native students in further education.

The parents of Bruce Andison, Mr. & Mrs. A. L. Andison live in

West Vancouver and Mr. Andison operates a business in Vancouver.

They have a continuing interest in this fund.

Congratulations and very best wishes to Stan Snow & Mrs. Maley!
R.S.

FREE CONCERTS IN CLASS

Two students from V.C.C.'s Dept. of Music, Ross Curran, flute,
and Rick Stafford, guitar, have received a student initiated '
grant from the Dept. of Labour, through the College, to provide
free concerts for those of the community that may otherwise not
hear such music. These students are available to perform free
concerts anywhere in the lower mainland for the months of May
and June. They are presenting concerts from the classical flute
and guitar repertoire with appropriate discussions and would be
interested in working with any K.E.C. classes, especially the
English Language Training classes to perform known songs for
these students. For more information contact Ross Curran at

876-6861 or Rick Stafford at 731-2054.

R.S.
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COLLEGE COUNCIL MEETING

The meeting scheduled for 7:00 p.m. on Wednesday, May 11
1977 has been cancelled.

The next Council meeting will be held at 7:00 p.m. on
Wednesday, May 25, 1977, at the Vancouver Vocational
Institute in Room 216,

J.D.B.

COLLEGE FOUNDATIONS FACULTY

Thanks to everybody - faculty, staff, and students - for

their efforts at registration. I do believe it was one of

the smoothest we've had. Despite our reduced course offerings,
our registration is up - not a lot, but up. For some this will
mean rather large classes. I'm sure you know this extra effort
is appreciated, especially by students who will be able to com-

plete their programs during the summer.

I also hope everyone is bearing up under the confusion with
rooms. Things should smooth out by the end of the week. A
final, final, final room schedule will be out shortly.

Have a good term.

R.F.C.

LIFE MEMBERSHIP
At the Annual Meeting of the British Columbia Association of

Continuing Education Administrators held in Vernon on April
28th, Mr. Monasch, a founding member, the first secretary and,
until last year a committee member of that association, was
awarded a Life Membership. A standing ovation was given to

Mr. Monasch at the presentation.
CIRCE G,
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